Draft Minutes of the Tysoe Parish Council Meeting
Held on Monday 3rd February 2014 at 7.15pm
Present:
Cllrs Sewell

Allen 


Collier
Forrester
Locke

Paxton
Sinclair

Smith 


In attendance:

DC Roache & CC Seccombe
Apologies:

Cllr Allen left the meeting after 15 minutes
Public 


10
Minutes from the meetings held on the 2nd and 23rd December where agreed and signed.
	Declaration of interest - None
Actions from previous minutes
Rent review – Cllrs Paxton and Sinclair declared an interest.  Marcus Faulkner from Sheldon Bosley had met with Mr West and is proposing the following: “The current rent is approximately £43 per acre (over 14.7 acres) and, although in normal circumstances a Rent Review Notice must be served on a Tenant, at least twelve months in advance of the review date (being an anniversary date), to restore relations and save the expense of going through the process of serving a Rent Review Notice and subsequent negotiations, Mr West has agreed to a Rent Review of £75 per acre from September 2014.  This we consider to be the market rent for arable land let under an Agricultural Holdings Act Tenancy, and obviously will benefit the Parish Council by taking effect twelve months earlier than it should if the correct Notices were served.
Cllr Sinclair that the information provided regarding the farming of the land was incorrect as her husband farmed it.   The Clerk was asked to clarify the position with Sheldon Bosley.  Once this was done ask them to draw up the appropriate Letters of Agreement and prepare the details of the Tenancy Agreement, and the Rent Review which has been agreed to take effect from September 2014.   Clerk asked to seek clarification on the farming of the land.   
All agreed that this is an exceedingly satisfactory outcome which provides greater revenue for the Parish Council. 
Bus Shelter – A meeting was held with WCC, CC Seccombe, DC Roache and Cllr Collier.  Quotes have been obtained and a funding of £10k has been applied for from Stratford District Council.  
No decision has yet been made as to whether the Parish Council will actually proceed with the bus shelter.  However, if we do get a positive response to the grant then we will need to debate. Concerns that it could become a magnate for trouble in which case Parish Council would want the bus shelter removed.

Carry forward this item to the next meeting.

Flooding Smarts/Badgers Lane –  Cllr Forrester said we were still awaiting a date for the work in both areas to be done.  In Badgers Lane there are only two months left to the year-end deadline given by WCC for this work to be carried out. Cllr Sewell enquired about funding protection. CC Seccombe has chased this and thinks that the funding can be carried forward.  Asked that this please be clarified and we get a start date for the work.   Smarts Lane is different.   WCC have decided that the drain has collapsed and is not taking the water down under Smarts Lane.  They believe that the road needs digging up and the drains need replacing.  There is no timescale for this and there is no funding at the present time. CC Seccombe to follow up.
Litter bins – DC Roache confirmed that the old litter bin could be replaced in a different location but that Stratford District Council does not like putting bins by benches because of flies and wasps.   DC Roache suggested that they put bin by the village notice board. At the request of the Parish Council DC Roache will ask for this to be done. 

Curb Stones – CC Seccombe looked at this with Warwickshire County Council when they were in the village on another matter.  They agreed that the curb stones needed replacing but nothing further has happened. CC Seccombe to follow up.
At a previous meeting councillors were asked to consider Cllr Sewell’s idea of posts and chain link fence to stop people breaking down the sets and driving on the village green. Cllr Allen confirmed he was due to obtain cost estimates for posts and chain. Agreed to carry the item forward to the March meeting but the need is now urgent.
Tree opposite Doctors’ surgery –
Cllr Sinclair confirmed that this has been attended to
Bench by Windmill Way – Cllr Smith spoke to Mr West and he thinks that this is perfectly adequate condition.    Cllr Locke offered to look at all the state of repair of all benches in the village and report back at the next meeting
Grit bins – These are now in place and have been added to Warwickshire County Council rota to be filled on a regular basis.   The Parish Council would like to thank Cllr Allen’s sons for moving the grit bins into place.
Plant growing by bench outside Church Yard – Cllr Sinclair confirmed that this has been dealt with.
Playsafety Report – DC Roache was asked to see if there was any funding available and confirmed that there is not.   Parish Council asked DC Roache to please advise the Council if any funding becomes available in the future.
Clearing away of road work signs – CC Seccombe confirmed that there are a number of issues regarding road signs.  All new speed limits are now in place.   Severn Trent have still not removed the signs but CC Seccombe will follow this up
Livery Stables on Radway Road – DC Roache has spoken to the enforcement officer and made it clear to the land owner that the house in the current position is not in the position agreed under planning.   Once the building has been lifted and moved into the correct position DC Roache will follow up the other issues with the enforcement officer.
Shipston Road Surface – A site meeting had been held between the John Grant, Kevin Nugent the Engineer for the works, and the Clerk on Thursday 19th December.  As a result WCC agreed that the top soil currently stockpiled will be used to repair the damaged areas of verge, additional tarmac scarifyings will be used to repair the damaged passing bays and the areas of damaged verge opposite the bays. On completion of the works the road will be swept. With regard to the slippery road surface, as explained by Kevin the surface of the road will continue to improve as the aggregate becomes more exposed by traffic and the weather improves in the Spring.

The main problem is due to vehicles driving on the verge, and although the above works will initially improve the situation there maybe further damage in the future until the verges have re established.
Cllr Sewell made the point a Cllr Sewell about the excessive fall from the road surface to the verge which could cause underside damage to cars that have to pull onto the verge.   Furthermore whilst the PC understood the point regarding the slippery surface, but believe it should be fit for purpose from day one. Clerk asked to go back regarding the quality of the road surface.   
Shenington Hill Road – DC Roache will follow up the state of the road
Planning Notifications Orchard Farm Nursery – Neighbours had not received planning notifications.   DC Roache will follow this up with Stratford District Council.
New Matters
WALC Training – There is a half days training 22nd March looking at “how to respond to planning applications” and the Clerk would like to attend.  Do any of the councillors want to attend?  Agreed that the Clerk could attend the course and any Councillors interested should inform the Clerk.  The cost is £30 per delegate.

Memorial Stone opposite Old Tree Lane – Cllr Locke explained there is quite a bit of history.  It is PC responsibility to maintain the memorial stone it was placed there to commemorate the planting of the tree.   Cllr Locke read out about the history of the tree and the stone.  The original quote to obtain a plaque in 2005 was £544.00 including VAT.   Think a realistic figure would now be £500 plus VAT.   The Parish council agreed that this should go ahead. Cllr Locke to arrange.
Future Development sites/Neighbourhood Plan – Cllr Forrester said this item embraces the aftermath of the Gladman planning application, the residents group’s proposal for a working party and the need to identify potential sites.   A neighbourhood plan is an excellent idea and this has been applied for but will take 2 years and can we wait that long before having sites identified?  DC Wright at the 8th January planning committee had asked if Tysoe had identified potential sites. The Parish Council does not have the de facto right to set the sites that should be built on.    The Parish Council knows and accepts that we have to have new houses in the village.   To date many of the applications that have been submitted have been the wrong developments in the wrong place.   

Cllr Forrester said the parish council should not identify potential sites but could we not ask the residents group to pick the sites. Cllr Sewell asked DC Roache to give her opinion.   She said that she thought you need to make a distinction between Gladman and people who come forward locally and know the village and care about the village’s future.   These need to be put in a different ball park to the Gladman application.  All applications need to be assessed on their own planning merits but think some proposals are more sensitive to the village.   

Cllr Sewell said that if there is a part of the village that is not so attractive you can perhaps make it more attractive with the right development.   Cllr Locke said that this will sort it self out over time as developers realise what is and is what is not acceptable to the village and the planning committee.   Cllr Sewell said that the Parish Council is here to act as a custodian to the village for future generations and it is a concern that some developer do not listen to our views.
All agreed the Neighbourhood Group have done excellent work to date but now need to move the focus on to the development of a Neighbourhood Plan, either as a separate group or as part of the Parish Council.   Following discussion it would seem the sensible way forward would be to accept the proposal of a working party but reporting to the Parish Council.  Will need Parish Council representation on this committee.  If a vacancy occurred tomorrow we could not simply co-opt a councillor.   Cllr Paxton suggested that Cllr Sewell would make a good representative, but Cllr Sewell expressed reservations owing to other commitments.  Mr Butchart advised that there would be meetings once a month and then sub-committee meetings.   It was agreed that the matter of which parish councillor would join the working party should be dealt with outside of the meeting.

Parish Council wanted it recorded that the Residents group have done a fantastic job.

Following the Neighbourhood Planning Consultation a number of responses had been received and the Clerk read these out.  The Plan now goes to Cabinet Committee on Monday 10th anyone from the Parish Council can attend if they wish to. 
Service Level Agreement – The Clerk proposed that the PC should introduce service level agreements and gave examples.   Cllr Sewell said that he appreciated that everyone was busy but that it would be appreciated if all Councillors could respond to the Clerk’s emails.   
Speed Limits – Cllr Collier noted that the movement of the speed limit in the Shenington Road was omitted and that this now had to go though the whole procedure before this could be done.  Cllr Collier also said that he had noticed that some individuals were not taking any notice of the new speed limits and asked DC Roache to comment.  DC Roache raised the idea of Speedwatch again but stated that people were reluctant because of knowing the individuals and so put forward the proposal that villages swapped.   DC Roache will advertise this again  
The Clerk asked why speed checks were not undertaken by the police as in other villages.   CC Seccombe explained the need for a straight road and hard standing for the police vehicle to stand on, both of which were difficult in Tysoe.
Gritting absence 2nd and 12th January – Cllr Collier stated that the roads had not been gritted on these days when the temperature was below freezing.   CC Seccombe could not answer why this had not been done.   Asked that CC Seccombe pass these dates to Warwickshire County Council and ask for an explanation.
Willow branches at The Orchards – Cllr Collier said some of the trees had been pruned back and could a letter be sent thanking them but asking if the tree nearest to Hopkins Farm could be could also be pruned.
Cllr Allen had put forward two agenda items: Sports field track repair and car park gate access.  As he had to leave the meeting early he asked for these to be carried forward to March
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	Planning Applications
14/00100/TREE – The Old Bakehouse, Shipston Road, Upper Tysoe, make no representation.
13/03263/FUL – Lower Grounds, Main Street, Tysoe, make no representation
13/02725/VARY – The Orchard, Main Street, Tysoe – Permitted with conditions
13/03137/FUL – Orchard Farm Nursery, Lower Tysoe – Permission granted

13/02515/OUT – Land South of Oxhill Road, Tysoe – Planning Permission refused

13/00994/FUL – Land Adjoining Church Farm Court, Tysoe – Appeal made

14/00208/FUL – Erection of new build 3 storey house on Land at Back Lane, Tysoe, make no representation
Clerk mentioned that a planning notice had been received today for a development of 9 houses opposite Church Farm Court the comments have to be in by 24th February.  It was agreed that a meeting would be held on the 10th February at 19.15

	Clerk

	Receive & Consider any correspondence - Cllr Sewell read out letter from Mr Walker regarding the state of the village green in School Lane.   DC Roache response was read out.  DC Roache said that the Refuse Collectors are going to re-instate the verge and the school are continuing to impress upon regular visitors not to park in the lane as access should be maintained constantly.
The Clerk raised the issue of the debris that had fallen from some of the trees in the Church yard and Cllr Sinclair agreed to look at the trees to see if they needed attention.

Tysoe Social Club had sent in a letter asking if Parish Council would be willing to give them permission to use the playing fields for a family event in the evening after the Village flower show on Saturday 16th August.  The Parish Council gave a resounding yes to this.
Letter regarding the Shipston Link asking for their services to be publicised. Agreed to    put on the notice board and suggest that they contact the Tysoe Record.  Put timetable on the notice board and in the post office.

	Cllr Sinclair
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Clerk

	Financial Administration

The following payments were proposed by Cllr  Forrester and seconded by Cllr Smith
  JE Millward Reimbursement for:  Grit bins                                          £205.70

                                                         Hire of Village Hall Planning mtg   £15.00
                                                         Postage for lottery application            £6.95

  Thomas Fox for digging, planting and back filling                               £365.40

  Oxford City Council, grit for bins                                                           £54.00

  Npower Lighting supply                                                                        £419.32

  Warwickshire County Council Street Light Maintenance                     £474.46                     

  James Fawcett tree work carried out in Jeff Close                                £280.00

  Lowden Garden Centre and Farm Shop                                                £630.00

  Gareth Attwell                                                                                       £375.00

Lottery funding for village website not yet received but hopefully will be and work can start on this shortly.   The Clerk had sent bank reconciliation out to Councillors.  
	

	Councillors’ reports and items for future agenda
Cllr Smith said that when councillors had looked at the house that Mr Gilbert was proposing to build on main street, it had looked from the plans that it would blend in well with the existing street scene.   However, as the house is being built it seems as if the porch extension, which she did not recollect from the plan and seemed to be out of proportion.  Can DC Roache check this?   DC Roache agreed that she would look into this.
Cllr Collier had received an email regarding activity at Warwickshire Wildlife Trust, who is going to put a piece in the Tysoe Record.   There was a police report and youth from Shenington had received a police caution. 
Proposal had been discussed previously about a cricket event on the village Playing Field in August.   Cllr Collier stated that insurance was an issue.   Agreed that Cllr Allen will let the Clerk have the details in order that she can speak to the Parish Council insurers.

Cllr Locke had noted that a fairly young tree opposite Middleton Close needed some attention. Agreed and there was no objection to the work being undertaken.

Cllr Forrester had noticed on a number of occasions that a road gulley outside the entrance to Tysoe School was completely covered up by leaves and debris and needs attention due to the vulnerability of the school playground to flooding.   DC Roache and Cllr Smith will look into this.

Cllr Sinclair advised that Mr Lewis had contacted her and said that because of the weather he has not been able to get up there to sort out the Ash Trees on the playing field.

Cllr Paxton mentioned that a lot of damage had been done to the playing field as a result of a tractor being driven on there while dealing with tree cutting. 
Cllr Sewell had received a letter from Robin and Sue Hancock thanking all those involved in opposing the Gladman development.

Cllr Sinclair advised that the village hall is happy to store the Parish Council archive material and they may have a filing cabinet we can use.  Cllr Sinclair will look at this.
	DC Roache
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	Public Participation

Builders are making a mess on the footpath by Park Row.   DC Roache will look at this.
Flooding across entrance to Jeffs Close/Middleton Close and Main Street and water was being ejected out of the man hole covers.   It was believed that this had come about as a result of Compton Estates clearing debris from the ditches down the Shenington Road.  Do the grips need re-digging?  Yes this should be redone every year.   CC Seccombe said that it was very useful that photographs were taken at the time and sent to Warwickshire County Council. CC Seccombe will ensure the grips are on the list for maintenance.  

Ask agent at Compton Wynates to provide trash screen where the ditch enters the culvert.   Member of the public to send details to the Clerk.

Brian and Jane Gardner who live at Lower Tysoe wanted to consult with the Parish Council informally about the possibility of building two dwellings in Lower Tysoe.  They explained that they have 3 Children and have lived in the village for over 15 years.  They would like to build one house and a bungalow.  The house would be for them to live in.   They showed the Parish Council their proposed plans and advised that the site had previously had 3 cottages on it but that these burned down.  
The Parish Council queried the need for the bungalow but advised that subject to what they had seen this evening, and based on there not being any issues when planning is applied for the Parish Council would be mindful to support the application and expressed its appreciation for the consultative approach taken by the Gardners.

A member of the public stated that the response times for emergency vehicles into the village did not meet the set down guidelines.

A member of the public advised that they had a video of Mr Cameron in which he stated that he did not want houses built on rural village land.  They had spoken to a barrister about the video and they had advised that Mr Cameron could be taken to court over this and you would win.

A member of the public commented that everyone uses the word Tysoe when planning is being discussed but the reality is that most of the development is in Middle Tysoe. Cllr Sewell explained that this was due to Middle and Upper Tysoe being designated a Local Service Village by Stratford District Council.
A member of the public questioned why DC Roache had supported the planning application by Mr Jervis, as the new entrance was about as far away from the barn as it could get.  DC Roache had left the meeting prior to this comment and therefore the individual was advised that they needed to ask her why she spoke in favour of this.


	DC Roache
CC Seccombe
Clerk


	Next ordinary meeting will be held on Monday 3rd March 2014.   Please send any agenda items to the Clerk by Friday 21st February 2014.   
Meeting Closed at 21.30
	All Councillors


